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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
What a wonderful start to the term it has been! I want to start by saying a huge thank you 
to you all for your warm welcome to the school. The children have been just fantastic. 
They have been so smiley and friendly and have enjoyed showing me where everything is 
and helping me to get to know them better.  
 
I have spent the week getting to know the pupils, staff, systems and routines and am very 
excited about both mine and the school's future. I am very keen on developing strong 
relationships with our families and, once I am more settled, I am hoping to arrange some 
times for you to come and meet me if you wish to. If you have a concern that is more 
urgent, I am always happy for you to arrange to come and meet with me to discuss things 
further. You can contact the office, or email me directly on 
nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org. 
 
In our welcome assembly this week, we talked about our motto 'Together We Learn' and 
discussed ways we could show perseverance, responsibility, respect, kindness and honesty 
in our school. These qualities help us to be great learners, friends and members of our 
community and I have certainly seen these demonstrated as I walk around the school. 
 
Classes in the main school have been busy learning about their new topics. To help keep 
you informed about what they will be learning, we have updated our website to include 
this term's curriculum planners. You can find them by going to 'Learning', 'Curriculum 
2024 - 2025’ and selecting the relevant phase. 
 
The nursery have had a great time welcoming their new starters into the setting. If you 
would like to know more about the learning that is taking place in nursery, you can go on 
the nursery page of the website which is full of information on our nursery curriculum. 
 
I hope everyone has a fantastic weekend, and I will look forward to seeing everyone on 
Monday. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 
 



School lunches 
 

School lunches are now paid online (£2.65) on the Schoolmoney website. 
Please do not send your child in with cash. You can pay in advance if you 
wish but you don’t have to. You will get a reminder text on a Friday with 
how much you owe but you won’t get one if you’ve already paid. 
The new Aspens menu can be found on the school website under Parent 
Pages, What’s on this term or you can ask for a paper copy from the school 
office. 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Clubs 
 

Clubs lists have now come home and all clubs start from 
Monday 16th September not next week. 
Your club list will be returned to you by next Friday to let you 
know which clubs your child has a place on. 
For Extreme Ball Sports with DT coaching please go onto their 
website and pay. You do not need to wait until the club form 
comes back to you.  
Any other clubs that require payment must be made by the 
first club or your child will not be able to start. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking rather 
bare. If you are able to bring in any non-
perishable food items, cleaning 
products or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to helping our 
families and community. Thank you very 
much. 

Library books 
 

There are still lots of library books 
that have not been returned. 
Please check at home and have a 
good search for 
any that might 
belong to 
school. The 
library needs 
them back! 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


DIARY DATES 

Monday 16th September All clubs start 

Tuesday 17th September Swimming starts for Kerris Group 1 

Wednesday 18th September Swimming starts for Year 6 intensives 

Tuesday 1st October Year 6 taster day at Humphry Davy 

Thursday 3rd October Year 6 taster day at Mounts Bay 

Tuesday 8th October Hatchbox individual & family photos (main 

school) 

Thursday 17th October 

9.30am 

Harvest Festival in the hall  

Followed by coffee & cake in aid of the 

Foodbank 

Monday 23rd - Wednesday 25th October 

3.30-6pm 

Parents evening meetings 

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November Autumn half term holiday 

Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th November INSET days - school closed 

Wednesday 6th November School opens for second half of term. 

All clubs continue 

Outstanding money owed 

There are a number of children with outstanding debts from July. These 

must be paid immediately as no debt can be carried forward to the new 

school year. Please go onto your Schoolmoney account and check if you 

owe anything. 




